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Dear Pastors and Co-laborers,

God is so good. | think sometimes we just need to stop and realize how blessed we are to know
God. ! lookaround the world and see so many lost. They are blind. Theyare so distracted and
don’teven know their need for a Savior. They are giving their lives to this world fullyand
completely. The world is usingthem and then leavingthem empty. | want to praise the Lord
that| knowHim. | understand that with the great blessingthere is a great responsibilityto tell
othersabout Him.

First of all, | wantto thankeveryonethat was able to help out with the need of permanent
residency both prayerfully and financially. We have already seen $1,500 come in and over
$3,500 committed. We are hopingto raise this $5,000 by the time we get back from our visa
trip. We have to have active passportsand visasto apply for permanent residency. We are
planningon being back in Russia by March 31st. Please continue to pray that we get all the
documents needed and can get back to Russia as planned.

In December, we continued our remodeling. We replaced the old wood stairsthat were
extremely loud with new concrete stairsthat are silent. The stairs were a big distraction during
services, so it is a blessingthat we were able to replace them. We are still working on the railing
and covering the stairs to make themlook nice. We are in the final stages of our fellowship hall.
‘We have installed new stretched ceilings and have purchased the flooring. We cannot install
the floor until we finish the stairs. In the middle of all this, it started snowing. We accumulated
over 6ft of snow. It has been a full-time job keepingthat at bay. | want to praise the Lord for the
men in the church for volunteering to help with this. We have had a few Saturdaysthat
consisted of just cleaningthe snow all day. They are saying we will have an earlier spring
because the snow came a little earlierthis year. We are praying for thisto be the case!

In the end of December and beginning of January, we had our wonderful Christmas and New
Year services. It was a special time for the church. We had over 40 people in attendance. Praise
the Lord! We had multiple first-time visitors. It was a wonderful time together. We also saw one
teenager accept Christ as her personal Lord and Savior. Her name is Doina. She has been
coming to the youth group for a while. She claimed she was saved already. Almost all Russians
believe they are saved when they first come to ourchurch. They are taught if you are Baptized
as a babyin the Russian orthodox church and don’t join any other church you are saved. Well,






